
Dear Church Family, 
 August has been a whirlwind of moving and planning, meetings, and 
learning new names and faces.  Thank you all for the warm reception you 
have given our family as we are getting used to all the new surroundings. 
 This morning, I rode the Prayer Van for the first time.  What a treat!  
We drove around for almost two hours and prayed for so many different 
people and places.  Yet when we returned to the church it hadnôt seemed 
like two hours and the time we spent together with the Lord was so rich.   
What a wonderful ministry this is. 
 Last weekend we witnessed the outreach of the Barn & Breakfast 
Ministry.  Once again, what a wonderful ministry to the community. 
Last Wednesday we saw the kick-off of this yearôs Wednesday night ministry 
to youth and children.  It was a real pleasure to see the smiles and 
excitement in the faces of all those kids as they were being ministered to by 
Godôs people. 
 Last Thursday, our funeral meal team provided a luncheon for the 
family of Doug Hoskins, Rochelle Dotyôs father.  They expressed to us how 
much they appreciated the outpouring of love and kindness they felt from 
our congregation through this difficult time.  Letôs keep praying for them as 
they are grieving. 
 These are just a few great examples of how the First Church of God in 
New Martinsville is impacting the community.  I know there are many other 
ways we show the love of ñThe Kingdom of Godò to those around us and 
Iôm looking forward to seeing many others in the coming months. 
 I praise God for all the wonderful Servants He has in this part of His 
great Kingdom!  Letôs continue to find ways of revealing His Kingdom to 
those who need to be invited to the great ñWedding Feastò Jesus spoke of in 
Matthew 22. 
 Also, get ready for a new 
ñSpiritual Emphasis Themeò that is 
coming on Oct. 1st.  Be watching 
for the details at church and online. 
 

See you Sunday! 

Pastor Dan Betts 
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The Necessities Barn had great support at the Wetzel County 
Chamber of Commerce's Pay it Forward grant event held on 

Monday, August 28th.  They competed against 9 other          
non-profits for the prize.   

There were so many worthy causes!  

 

The Necessities Barn won first place and $2,100. 
The Paden City Band won second place and $1,100. 

The Friends of Paden City Pool won third place and $550.    
 

 



 
The CWC Church Yard Sale will be  

September 8th & 9th  

in the Fellowship Hall.  

All donations are greatly appreciated!  

If you would like to submit  information to be included in the monthly 
newsletter, please email Susie at MrsScharf@gmail.com or give to 

Tarina by the 20th of the month.  THANK YOU!  


